
Question on Notice 
 

No. 902 
 

Asked on 31 August 2022 
 
 

MR S BENNETT ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS (HON M BAILEY) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister provide an update on upgrades outlined for the Walker Point Boat ramp including 
the previously advised concept feasibility investigations and costings for the provision of a 
breakwater ramp in the Queensland Transport Roads and Infrastructure Program (QTRIP)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Burnett for the question. 
 
As advised in the letter to the Member on 29 June 2021, the list of funded projects is published 
in the Queensland Transport Roads and Investment Program (QTRIP) 2021–22 to 2024–25 and 
does not include an upgrade to the Walkers Point boat launching facility. The current QTRIP 
2022–23 to 2025–26 also does not include funding for this upgrade. 
 
An upgrade to the Walkers Point boat ramp, including concept feasibility investigations and 
costings for the provision of a breakwater, remains on the list of priority recreational boating 
projects for consideration in a future works program. Any upgrade to the landside facilities 
(including car-trailer parking) is the responsibility of Bundaberg Regional Council and a matter for 
its consideration.


